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Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children 
 
Red Class Yellow Class Blue Class 

97.45% 99.13% 99.66% 

Last week’s whole school attendance = 98.75%. Well done to 

Blue Class who will be rewarded with the Attendance (treat 

filled) Trophy. 

 

DAILY: 8.00am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 

THIS WEEK : CHARTWELLS WEEK 2 MENU 
Mon 6th: 12.00pm: Chartwells St Piran’s Day menu 
 1.30pm: Verena Watkiss: music lessons 
 pm: Ukelele group lesson: Yellow Class 
 3.30-4.15pm: Ukelele Club: Yellow/Blue Class 
 3.30-4.30pm: Go Active Football Club 
 
Tues 7th: 3.30-4.30pm: Cookery Club (2 of 4) 
 4.30pm: Cross Country League – Helston C.C 
  
Weds 8th: 1.45-2.30pm: Yellow Class Swimming (8 of 10) 
 3.30-4.30pm: SATs booster: Year 6s: Maths  
 4.15pm: Governors’ Meeting 
 
Thurs 9th: 10.00am:  Church Service: Lent: all welcome 
 Sorry no Cross Country Club 
  
Frid 10th: 12.30-1pm: Glee Club (singing): all years 
 3.30-4.15pm: Guitar Club 
 Sorry no SATs booster 
 
Mon 13th: pm: Flute and ukulele lessons only 

today: keyboard will have a catch up 
lesson later this term.  

 
Tues 14th: 3.30-4.30pm: HCC Transition Project: Year 6s 
 
Weds 15th: 2.00pm: P&F Meeting: all welcome 
 
 

Go Active – KS1 & KS2 Football Club 

Please ensure children have suitable 

clothing & footwear to keep warm and 

dry.   

 

 

PE Kit 

Please could you ensure that your child has 

PE kit in school (shorts, t-shirt andd  

plimsolls/trainers) to use each school day?  

Many children still do not have PE kit with 

them when needed.   

Kitchen Roll tubes/boxes needed please 

Red Class are collecting a few things – please 

send in as soon as you can.  Items needed are 

kitchen roll tubes and empty cat food boxes 

with a flap top.  

 

New Club - Ukelele Club: Monday: Yellow & Blue Class 

Starting today 3.30-4.15pm.  

Limited spaces so if you are 

interested please sign up 

quickly. 

 

Cookery Club – Tuesday: session 2 of 4 

Caitlin H, Ashley, George G and Caitlyn D.  The 

children will be making chocolate muffins. 

 

School Swimming Lessons: each Wednesday: Yellow Class 

Lesson 8 of 10.  A contribution of 

£3.00 per child per lesson is requested 

which can be paid weekly or in total 

(£30.00). Children are permitted to wear a tracksuit (navy) 

on swim days for ease of changing or school uniform.  We 

regret that due to ever tightening budgets that children 

absent from a lesson will still need to cover the cost and 

would request that everyone pay a contribution.   

 

NEXT WEEK 

Transition Project: Tues 14th March: Year 6’s  

A H.C.C minibus will collect 

children and return them to 

Breage School for collection 

(approx 4.40pm) unless arrangements have been made to 

collect direct from H.C.C (north site).  Topic: An introduction 

to practical science experiments. 

 

 

Multi Academy Trust  

As you are aware, the opening of the Multi-Academy Trust 

was postponed to allow us some additional time to obtain 

further assurances around financial details from Cornwall 

Council. This work is nearing completion but, as we are still 

awaiting one final paper, this will not be completed in time for 

the proposed start date of 1st April 2017.  In order to ensure 

all the processes can be finalised, it has therefore been 

decided to defer the opening date until 1st June 2017. 
 



 

Parents & Friends meeting – last Wednesday 

THANK YOU! An amazing turnout for last week’s meeting.  

We are very pleased to announce that the fair will be going 

ahead.  The chart for names is still on the wall outside Red 

Class so if you haven’t already done so please add your name 

to pledge some time to help towards the fair.  If everyone 
does a little then no-one has to do a lot!  The next meeting is 

on Wednesday 15th March at 2.00pm – please come along even 

if you didn’t make it to the previous one. 

 

100 Club: 1st prize: £15; 2nd prize: £10; 3rd prize: £5 

The 100 Club was drawn this afternoon, winners as follows: 

February:  

1st: Lucy (Bub); 2nd: Sandra (Pre-Sch) & 3rd: Malcolm H 

March: 

1st: Sharon S; 2nd:  Michelle (Caitlin H) & 3rd: Malcolm H 

 

Keep zig zag area clear at all times 

We appreciate that there are a lot of cars which do create a 

problem at dropping off and picking up times but would ask 

that this area is kept clear at all times.  If anyone has any 

suggestions please let the school know (eg a walking bus from 

Breage Social Club daily?).  Our local PCSO visited school  and 

will periodically be popping by to ensure that our “zig zag keep 

clear area” is being kept clear.   

 

 
 

 
 

Councillor Keeling 

Councillor Keeling popped into school last week as he’d been 

contacted by a number of parents and was keen to progress 

matters with organising some speed check training.  Parents 

who had contacted him had details sent home asking them to 

contact Councillor Keeling direct: if you haven’t done so yet 

please could you asap even if it is only to let him know that 

you are no longer interested.  Anyone else interested can 

contact him direct through his email address 

jkeeling@cornwall.gov.uk 

 

Scholastic Book Club – deadline 1st March 

The group order has been closed 

Any orders placed will be 

delivered to school very soon. 

 

Special awards – last week before half term break 

Golden Awards were presented to: 

Phoebe, Holly, Maddie, Phoenix & James 

(swimming); Max (spellings); Jacob, 

James & Holly (reading). Miren (working 

independently); Joe (working hard); 

Elijas (writing); Bradley W (working 

hard in phonics). Each class has a star of 

the week (best all-rounder): Blue Class: 

Henry; Yellow Class: James; Red Class: Ollie O. Well done to 

Kaleb who received a Smiley Face Certificate having 

completed four sticker cards. 

  

 

Table Top Sale – this Saturday 

Breage Village Hall 
Bright Sparks Pre-School are hoping to have a 

table top sale this Saturday.  At the moment, they 

only have three tables booked and need more 

sellers in order for this to go ahead.   

 

If you are interested please see Sandra in Pre-

School or email Sandra (brightsparks@ 

breage.cornwall.sch.uk). 
 

 

Fresh eggs 

The hens (in the field next to the school paddock) have 

started laying so if you would like to pick up 

your eggs when dropping off/picking up 

they’re available to buy.  As before, school 

receives a donation of 30p per box sold 

(£1.00 per half dozen). 

 

Grazing Land 

Please contact the school office if you have, or know if 

anyone has, land suitable for grazing horses near Breage 

School/Breaney Chapel area for short-term use.  Thank you. 

 

Brownies – girls age 7-10 years – Mondays 6pm-7.15pm 

Did you know that Brownies meet 

here in the school hall each Monday 

during term time?  Priced just £2 

per session.  They are also currently 

in need of a volunteer assistant 

leader.  Many of you know Sharon 

Symon’s daughter Sophie who volunteers as Brownies’ leader.  

Without volunteers and children to attend, this club will 

cease to run so if you are able to support it please do so. 

 
  

 

  Parents & Friends Meeting 
 

   Next Wednesday – 15th March 

  2.00pm 
 

  PLEASE COME ALONG 


